
The Gu rains which started in the second half of March 2022 in parts of Somalia were followed by a prolonged dry  
period of more than 15 days making the rains ineffective. The prolonged dry period led to a significant water 
deficit further deteriorating the drought conditions. The last two days have seen scattered light rains in a few 
places in the southern parts of the country while the northern parts remained dry.  
 
The cumulative rainfall forecast for the coming week indicates light to moderate  rains in the southern and  central 
regions as well as within the Ethiopian highlands. Light rains are foreseen in pockets of the northern regions during 
the forecast period 
 
It is worth noting that, the foreseen rains in the coming week are not sufficient to alleviate the current drought 
conditions in the country, more rains with good temporal and spatial distribution are required during the season in 
order to improve the situation. 
   
River levels along the Juba and Shabelle are still within the  historical minimum and are expected to start increas-
ing at the end of the April given the rainfall forecast.  
  
Users are advised that this is a forecast and at times there may be discrepancies between estimates and actual 
amounts of rainfall received. Information on the forecast and observed river levels is updated daily and can be 
found on this link: http://frrims.faoswalim.org. 
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